CITY OF WALTHAM



MASSACHUSETTS BOARD OF HEALTH

MICHELLE M. FEELEY
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC HEALTH

Waltham Board of Health Minutes March 16, 2022

The Board of Health meeting was called to order at 5:20PM by Chairperson Dr. Merola

Bernie Mullin – Present Bill Hanley – Present Sue Piantedosi – Present Dr. Lerner - Present

The minutes of the last meeting (February 22, 2022) were reviewed and approved by the Board.

- 1. Q32 Bio approved by all members to issue an rDNA Permit to operate in Waltham
- 2. New Business Assistant Director Creonte explained to Board of Health Members about the new plastic bag ordinance taking effect in June 2022
- 3. Old Business Vice Chairman Mullin asked for an update on Gardencrest and their issues, Assistant Director Creonte, said there is an improvement.
- 4. Old Business Vice Chairman Mullin asked for an update on the rats, Assistant Director Creonte told him and other members that the weather is changing, we will see an uptick, we have been working on some issues throughout the City

Motion made at 5:45PM by Member Piantedosi to adjourn, 2nd motion made by member Dr. Lerner, 3rd motion made by member Hanley, remaining members agreed to motion.

Next Board of Health Meeting will be, Wednesday, April 20, 2022 at 5PM